
From: Chambers - Gostencnik DP  
Sent: Monday, 8 October 2018 10:04 AM 
To: Stephen Smith 
Cc: AMOD 
Subject: RE: Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 - AM2016/33 [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Mr Smith, 
 
The Deputy President grants AI Group an extension to file material. 
 
AI Group are to file in the Commission, any material on which they intend to rely in response to the AMWU’s 
proposed amendments, by no later than 5.00pm Monday 15 October 2018. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
GEMMA CARROLL 
Associate to Deputy President Gostencnik 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: (03) 8656 4528 
Fax: (03) 9555 0401 
E: Chambers.Gostencnik.DP@fwc.gov.au 
 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001  
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
From: Stephen Smith [mailto:Stephen.Smith@aigroup.com.au]  
Sent: Saturday, 6 October 2018 10:06 AM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP; AMOD 
Subject: Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 - AM2016/33 

 
Dear Deputy President 
 
We are writing to apply for a variation to the Commission’s 20 August 2018 Directions in the above matter, 
given the late filing of the AMWU’s materials. 
 
The Directions required that the AMWU file its materials by 5pm on Friday 14 September, but it appears that 
the AMWU did not file its materials until late on Monday 17 September. The AMWU did not serve its 
materials on Ai Group and therefore we were not aware that the materials had been filed until we received 
the Commission’s 4 Yearly Review subscription email at 10.48am on Tuesday 18 September. 
 
In the interests of procedural fairness and given the complexity of the issues, Ai Group seeks the following 
amendment to clause 2 in the Directions: 
 

2.        Interested parties are to file in the Commission, an outline of submissions and any witness statements 
and other documentary material on which they intend to rely responding to the AMWU’s proposed 
amendments, by no later than 5.00pm Friday 12 October 2018 Monday 15 October 2018. Any 
interested party proposing alternative amendments should also file a draft determination setting out 
its proposal and should address the proposal in the outline of submissions and evidentiary material 
filed. 

 
The matter is listed for hearing on 31 October and therefore the amendment sought to the Directions will not 
delay the hearing. 
 
Yours sincerely 

mailto:Chambers.Gostencnik.DP@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/


 
 
Stephen Smith 
Head of National Workplace Relations Policy 

 

The Australian Industry Group 
51 Walker St, North Sydney 2060 
T: 02 9466 5521 or 0418 461183 
E: stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au 
www.aigroup.com.au 
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http://www.aigroup.com.au/
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